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100 Years of Memories
Welcome to our celebration of a century 

of compassionate and quality caring.

For 100 years, Middletown Hospital, Middletown 

Regional Hospital and Atrium Medical Center have 

welcomed newborns with joy, mended broken bones 

and broken hearts with skill, tended to life-threatening 

injuries and illnesses with speed, and cared for all who 

needed our help, even if they couldn’t pay. 

We’ve dedicated ourselves to building healthier communities by reaching out 

with care, providing meaningful jobs and partnering to make our region an even 

better place to live, work and play.

Thank you for joining us tonight for our biggest fundraiser, held every three 

years. Gala proceeds will benefi t the Fulfi lling a Promise to Our Elders campaign 

to create a better hospital experience for seniors. We’ll establish a new 

senior-friendly geriatric emergency unit and assess and address seniors’ health 

needs in new ways.

Tonight, we honor and respect all who have come before us, grateful for their 

wisdom, sacrifi ce and foresight. We offer deep gratitude to you – and everyone 

who shares our mission today – knowing that your support builds stronger, 

healthier individuals, families and communities. And we look ahead with 

anticipation, excited about our promising future yet to be written. 

I hope you’ll make some special memories tonight. Enjoy!

Gratefully,

Carol J. Turner, FACHE
President and CEO, Atrium Medical Center 

y
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A Once-in-a-Century Event
Welcome to a gala that’s been 100 

years in the making! We’re delighted 

you’ve joined us to celebrate a century 

of memories – and an exciting future. 

How proud the hospital’s founders would be 

if they could witness the fruits of their labor. 

Their vision for improving life for the people 

of this region thrives today at Atrium Medical 

Center, thanks to the skills, compassion and commitment of countless individuals. 

We remember and honor each and every one this evening. We’re particularly 

pleased to recognize W. Thomas Scott, MD, as our 2016 Contemporary Physician 

Hero for his lifetime of caring for his patients, colleagues and community. 

Your presence tonight is a tribute to all that the hospital has achieved – and all 

that is yet to be. Together, we’ll make life better for the seniors in our region who 

have done so much for us. The gala is raising funds to create a senior-friendly 

geriatric emergency unit and a hospital experience suited to seniors’ special needs. 

Producing a once-in-a-century event requires an entire team of memory-makers. 

We extend a heartfelt thank you to the dedicated steering committee that has 

planned every detail and to everyone who has worked with them. 

As long-time supporters of Atrium Medical Center Foundation, we believe in the 

hospital’s mission and values – and we know you do, too. Thank you for joining us 

to make tomorrow’s memories. 

Sincerely,

Joseph and Carol Bidwell
Gala Co-chairs



Evening 
   Schedule
All evening 

Wine Wall, Silent Auction,

Dice Roll and Historical Displays

5:00 p.m.

Memory Makers Reception 

for Founding Families, 

Pioneering Physicians and 

Heritage Society members 

with music by Gregg Clark

5:30 p.m.

Reception

7:00 p.m.

Dinner with music by the Rob 

Allgeyer Quartet

8:00 p.m.

Program, featuring a tribute 

to our Founding Families, 

Pioneering Physicians and 2016 

Contemporary Physician Hero

Randi Rico, WLWT News 5 

TODAY Meteorologist, Master 

of Ceremonies

9:30 p.m.

Dancing to The Menus

Midnight

Farewell

Show Your 
Support!
It’s as easy as 1-2-3 to give 

tonight to Atrium’s senior-

friendly emergency unit. 

1. Text to give 

Start a new text message to 

72727. Type in Atrium, without the 

gift amount. You’ll receive a text 

with a blue link. Click the blue link, 

then enter your donation amount 

and credit card information. 

Or reply to any text from Qtego, 

our gala auction partner, with 

GIVE, then the amount you want 

to donate. 

2. Donate from the silent 

auction website

Once you’re logged in, tap 

“donate.” Select the amount you 

wish to give – or enter another 

amount – then press “submit 

donation.”

3. Give by credit card or with 

a pledge card

The crew in orange shirts has 

iPads that can swipe your credit 

card. Foundation volunteers have 

paper pledge forms.

Celebrating 100 Years 3 
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2016 Community Heroes

Honoring Our 
Founding Families
We honor three Middletown families, headed by George M. Verity, George 

Harvey and Colin Gardner Sr., that played a historic role in establishing our 

hospital and ensuring that it continues to provide excellence in care and service 

to the region. These visionaries launched the “Greater Middletown” initiative 

that made building a new hospital a local priority. They helped to acquire the 

land and supported the effort with leadership and funds. Their remarkable 

contributions were only beginning when the hospital opened in 1917. Several 

generations of each family have fostered the hospital’s development as it has 

expanded with the community over the last century. Their descendants carry 

on their families’ tradition of service today, continuing to make a difference for 

Atrium’s patients and their loved ones.

George M. 
Verity

George 
Harvey

Colin 
Gardner Sr.



Celebrating 100 Years 5 C  Celebrating 100 Yea00 Years 5

2016 Physician Heroes

Pioneers in Building a 
Healthier Community
We honor Mabel E. Gardner, MD, David F. Gerber, MD, and E. O. Bauer, MD, 

who wholeheartedly supported building our region’s hospital and fostered its 

growth. They were among the fi rst to bring innovative, compassionate care to 

southwest Ohio. Despite the enormous challenge of a crippling fl u pandemic 

just after the hospital opened, they persevered and served area residents with 

dedication throughout their long and distinguished careers. Dr. Gardner was 

Middletown’s fi rst female physician who delivered more than 10,000 babies over 

more than 50 years. Dr. Gerber was known for his compassion, extraordinary 

listening skills and an early focus on wellness and healthy living. Dr. Bauer 

admitted the hospital’s fi rst patient, performed the fi rst surgery – a successful 

appendectomy – and completed the hospital’s fi rst blood transfusion.

Dr. Mabel 
E. Gardner

Dr. David 
F. Gerber

Dr. E.O. 
Bauer
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2016 Contemporary Physician Hero

W. Thomas Scott, MD
W. Thomas Scott, MD, honored by Atrium Medical 

Center’s Medical Staff, came to Butler County in 

1966 to found Middletown Medical Associates, an 

internal medicine practice, along with Walter H. 

Roehll Jr., MD, and Raymond E. Muzzarelli, MD. Over 

the years, Dr. Scott became a beloved community 

physician with a reputation for excellence and 

compassion. His colleagues, co-workers and hospital 

staff admired his empathy and dedication, as well as his calming infl uence in 

times of stress. Dr. Scott retired in 2003, but remains active in the community 

and with his family. Those who know him describe Dr. Scott as a man of 

many interests, passions and friends who is steadfast in his support, sincere in 

his relationships and persevering through challenges. He has received many 

accolades, including a 2013 award recognizing his selfl ess caregiving. 

Dr. Scott and his wife, Bonnie, are long-time supporters of Atrium Medical 

Center Foundation. Driven by a love of nature and their family farm, the 

Scotts gave the large blue spruce that graces the hospital’s main entrance and 

co-created an endowment to support the hospital’s outdoor artwork. The 

couple are members of the Heritage Society, for those who have included the 

Foundation in their estate plans, and Dr. Scott currently serves on the Heritage 

Society committee.
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There For You Always
Atrium Medical Center Foundation welcomes 

you to our fourth triennial gala. Like our 

hospital that has served patients and their 

loved ones for a century, the Foundation 

has faithfully fulfi lled our mission of building 

healthier communities since 1984. 

Gifts from generous donors bridge the gap between 

the hospital’s revenue and our communities’ needs. Tax-

deductible donations fund lifesaving new technologies, 

facilities and services that ensure advanced care is 

available close to home.

Tonight’s event benefi ts the Fulfi lling a Promise to 

Our Elders campaign to enhance care for seniors at 

Atrium, with creation of a new senior-friendly geriatric 

emergency unit. The Foundation just completed the Every Woman, Everywhere 

campaign that raised nearly $1 million to put a mobile mammography coach 

on the road in southwest Ohio and create a patient simulation laboratory for 

high-tech staff training. Previous campaigns have focused on pressing community 

needs such as care for cancer, heart disease, emergency/trauma, women and 

children, stroke, chronic diseases and more.

With the leadership of a dedicated board and energetic volunteers, the 

Foundation renews our commitment each day to touch lives and improve 

health for residents and businesses in our region. We couldn’t do it without your 

support. Thank you for joining our efforts!

Gratefully,

Michael J. Schneider   Michael D. Stautberg
Chair     President 
Atrium Medical Center Foundation  Atrium Medical Center Foundation

Michael D Stautberg
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Fulfi lling a Promise
to Our Elders
Enhancing Geriatric Services at Atrium

Your presence tonight supports Atrium Medical Center Foundation’s 

Fulfi lling a Promise to Our Elders campaign to create a new, senior-

friendly geriatric emergency unit within Atrium’s Emergency Trauma 

Center – and a better hospital experience for all elderly patients.

It takes only one trip to a hospital emergency department – with its noise, waiting 

and uncertainty about what happens next – to realize that older adults often fi nd 

it confusing, uncomfortable and even frightening. It’s not uncommon for elderly 

patients to leave the hospital not understanding their next steps, leading to repeat 

hospital visits and deteriorating health.

Atrium wants to change the way seniors receive emergency care, hospital care 

and even care at home. When an elderly patient arrives, our staff will assess his or 

her needs for immediate medical care, medication evaluation, changes at home to 

improve health and safety, and more. The new geriatric emergency unit will have 

soothing colors and lighting, reduced noise levels, chairs and beds designed for 

older bodies, and senior-focused safety features. 

The entire geriatric emergency unit team will have special training in addressing 

the needs of older patients. They’ll create a plan to help meet all of a senior’s 

health care needs, both in the hospital and at home. Thank you for making a 

difference for our seniors and those who love them.



A Century of Caring 
Tonight we launch the 100th anniversary celebration of our hospital, 

founded in 1917 as Middletown Hospital, later known as Middletown 

Regional Hospital, and, since 2007, Atrium Medical Center.

Tragedy inspired the opening of this region’s fi rst hospital on March 5, 1917. Strong 

community support and a growing need for health services spurred the hospital’s 

development as beds were added, new buildings were constructed and advanced 

technology was introduced. In addition to our primary mission of caring for the 

ill and injured, we also educated the next generation of caregivers and continue 

to reach out to the community to improve lives. Also signifi cant is the hospital’s 

economic impact as a major employer and asset to local businesses.

Even more important than our buildings and technology, however, are the people 

who have been the heart and soul of our hospital for a century. Their expertise, 

compassion and commitment have transformed countless lives through the years.

In the next pages, you’ll meet some of the many leaders who have served our 

patients and community over the past century. Be sure to check out the historical 

banners throughout the building tonight to learn even more about our history and 

some of the legends who have shaped our legacy.

Here’s to another 100 years!

Celebrating 100 Years 9 
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Help Preserve 
Our History
Atrium Medical Center is 

just kicking off our centennial 

celebration. 

We value our heritage and want to 

preserve it accurately. If you can provide 

additional information about any item 

in this program – or other aspects of 

the hospital’s history – please contact 

the Foundation at (513) 420-5144 or 

Foundation@AtriumMedCenter.org. We 

apologize in advance for any errors or 

omissions in this program.
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This plaque hung for many years at 
Middletown Regional Hospital.
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Medical Staff Presidents

Chiefs of Staff
1961   Dick M. Nisbet, MD 

1962  Robert A. Tennant, MD

1963  Bernard H. Roberts, MD

1964  Robert P. Johnson, MD

1965  Marion R. Swisher, MD

1966  Clifford H. Fening, MD 

1967  James L. Sawyer, MD

1968  James M. Anderson, MD

1969  Jerry D. Hammond, MD 

1970  Edwin L. Helfman, MD

1971 - 72 Raymond E. Kiefhaber, MD

1973 - 74 Walter H. Roehll, Jr., MD

1975 - 77 James F. Stewart, MD

1978 - 79 Wm. Thomas Scott, MD

1980 - 81 Wm. Dwain Langworthy, MD

1982 - 83 E. Ron Oches, MD

1984  Jack S. Sizer, MD (Jan – Oct)

1984  Stephen R. Pledger, MD 

 (Oct – Dec)

1985 - 86 Stephen R. Pledger, MD 

1987 - 88 Charles L. Kresge, MD

1989 - 90 Barry A. Robertson, MD

1991 - 92 David J. Fallang, MD 

1993 - 94 Omer C. Hurlburt, II, MD

1995 - 99 Gregory D. Gerber, MD

2000 - 05 Jeffrey S. Zollett, MD 

2006 - 11 Percy D. Mitchell, Jr., MD

2012 - 14 Barry A. Robertson, MD

2015 - William J. Andrew, MD

1917 - 18 E.O. Bauer, MD

1919 - 20 W.F. Weikal, MD

1921 - 22 F.W. Brosius, MD

1923 - 24 G.D. Lummis, MD

1925  Mabel E. Gardner, MD

1926  John C. Stratton, MD

1927  W.M. Warner, MD

1928  Dr. Henry

1929 - 30 E.O. Bauer, MD

1931  F.W. Brosius, MD

1932  Harold O. Lund, MD

1933  Donald M. Blizzard, MD

1934   F.W. Brosius, MD

1944  Mildred Gardiner, MD

1944 - 45 Walter H. Roehll, Sr., MD

1945 - 46 Kenneth M. Smith, MD

1946  Ross A. Hill, MD

1947 – 48 E. McCall Morris, MD

1948  John A. Carter, MD

1949 – 50 Walter A. Reese, MD

1951 – 52 William E. Storer, MD

1953   John R. Perkins, MD 

1954  Benjamin F. Sawyer, MD

1955  Hyman H. Helfman, MD

1956  Charles H. Buchert, MD

1957  Joseph G. Peil, MD

1958  John L. Bauer, MD

1959  John E. Sharts, MD

1960  Robert M. Wilson, MD
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Auxiliary Presidents
1961 - 63  Mrs. Martin Miller

1963 - 65  Mrs. Robert (Joan) Davies

1965 - 67   Mrs. G. Reed (Meddy) Bingham

1967 - 69  Mrs. Stuart Hatch

1969 - 71  Mrs. Ray (Kitty) Brown

1971 - 73  Mrs. Robert (Sue) Harris

1973 - 75   Mrs. Richard (Betty Lou) Nein

1975 - 77  Mrs. Earl (Ruby) Bonneville

1977 - 79  Mrs. Ted (Phyllis) Cohen

1979 - 81  Mrs. Ralph (Deanne) Kah

1981 - 83  Mrs. David (Mary) Enochs

1983 - 85  Mrs. Robert (Hedy) Arrell

1985 - 87   Mrs. Lawrence (Mary Ann) Long

1987 - 89  Mrs. Robert (Bette) Petrocy

1989 - 92  Mrs. Robert (Patti) Gage

1993  Mrs. James (Aimee) Snyder

1994 - 95  Mrs. Ronald (Martha) Oches

1996 - 97   Mrs. Edward (Carol) Williams

1998 - 99  Mrs. Nancy Miller

2000 - 01  Mrs. Betty Dennis

2002 - 03  Mrs. Betsy Bender

2004 - 05  Mrs. Nancy Karchner

2006 - 07  Mrs. Marilyn Heiger

2008 - 09  Mrs. Jayne Floering

2010 - 11  Mrs. Carole Schul

2012 - 13  Mrs. Patricia Miller Gage

2014 - 15 Martha Oches

2015  Jayne Floering

2015 - 16  Marsha Caudill

1914 - 19  Mrs. Newman Ebersole 

1919 - 20  Mrs. Fred Tobitt

1920 - 24  Mrs. Dwight Smith

1924 - 25  Mrs. F. B. Greathouse

1925 - 26  Mrs. Bennett Chapple, Sr.

1926  Mrs. Douglas Robbins

1927 - 29  Mrs. D. W. Snider

1929 - 30  Mrs. Walker Lewis

1930   Mrs. Newman Ebersole

1930 - 32  Mrs. J. J. Hallowell

1932 - 33  Mrs. J. T. Robbins

1933  Mrs. John Noonan

1933 - 35  Mrs. Ray Sebald

1935 - 36  Mrs. E. T. Storer 

1936 - 37  Mrs. Wm. A. Smith

1937 - 39  Mrs. J. J. Hallowell

1939 - 41  Mrs. G. W. Breiel

1941 - 43  Mrs. J. H. Ayres 

1943 - 45  Mrs. E. B. Sickle

1945 - 47  Mrs. Ralph Pearson

1947  Mrs. Ross Hill

1947 - 49  Mrs. Fred Brosius

1949 - 51  Mrs. Erle Hanson

1951 - 53  Mrs. Edward Barker

1953 - 55  Mrs. J. D. Sawyer

1955  Mrs. Robert Miles

1955 - 57  Mrs. Robert (Mary Ann) Holly

1957 - 59  Mrs. S. J. Kuderer

1959 - 61  Mrs. Delbert Meyer
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Middletown Area Federation of Women’s Clubs

Charity Ball Chairs
1921 Mrs. C.D. Oglesby
1922 Mrs. Wampler Denny 
1923 None
1924  Mrs. George M. Verity, Mrs. J.A. Aull, 

Mrs. Wampler Denny, Mrs. E.A. Emerson 
and Mrs. Douglas Robbins

1925 Mrs. E.L. McCallay
1926 Mrs. C.T. Atkinson
1927  Mrs. Howard Wilson, Mrs. Shemlan Perry, 

Mrs. Maude B. Thompson, Mrs. Margaret 
Thompson and Mrs. Florence Kerr

1928 Mrs. Martha P. Gibson
1929 Mrs. Bennett Chapple, Jr.
1930 Mrs. E.L. McCallay
1931 Mrs. E.L. McCallay
1932 Mrs. C.L. Kingsbury
1933 Mrs. Donald Driscoll
1934 Mrs. G.W. Breiel
1935 Mrs. Louis B. McCallay
1936 Mrs. Hugh Richards
1937 Mrs. C.H. Murray
1938 Mrs. B.H. Strong
1939 Mrs. F.J. Schatzman
1940 Mrs. Walter Bender
1941 Mrs. Newman Ebersole
1942 Mrs. Clarence Jones
1943 Mrs. John A. Aull, Jr.
1944 Mrs. W.S. Warnock
1945  Mrs. H. Norman Baetjer, Jr. and 

Mrs. Louis Hunter Windsor
1946 Mrs. C. William Verity, Jr.
1947 Mrs. James H. Martindale
1948 Mrs. T.L. Jarvis
1949 Mrs. Fred Brosius
1950 Mrs. Ralph Kah
1951 Mrs. Wesley Arbuckle, Jr.
1952 Mrs. Dave Regan
1953 Mrs. Steven V. Gardner
1954 Mrs. Walter B. Hunt
1955 Mrs. Robert N. Richardson
1956 Mrs. Marjorie Driscoll
1957 Mrs. Thomas Wortley
1958 Mrs. Walter Pague
1959 Mrs. H. W. Goetz, Jr.
1960 Mrs. Benjamin Sawyer
1961 Mrs. Fred Yoder
1962 Mrs. L. F. Weitzenkorn
1963 Mrs. W. A. Harrison, Jr.
1964  Mrs. Russell Buchanan
1965 Mrs. G. D. Turvey
1966 Mrs. William Rathman
1967 Mrs. Ross Compton
1968 Mrs. William A. Long
1969 Mrs. F. Bennett Williams
1970 Mrs. Robert Davies

1971 Mrs. A. E. Cockman, Jr.
1972 Mrs. Patricia Inwood
1973 Mrs. Robert Harris
1974 Mrs. Lara Larson
1975 Mrs. Richard Nein
1976 Mrs. Bruce Barnes
1977 Mrs. Eugene Switzer
1978 Mrs. Charles Ernst
1979 Mrs. Richard A. Dietz
1980 Mrs. Herbert H. Lawson
1981 Mrs. Ronald Trowbridge
1982 Mrs. Robert Kent
1983 Mrs. William Wooley
1984 Mrs. Stuart Ball
1985 Mrs. William Teager
1986 Mrs. David Schul
1987 Mrs. William D. Langworthy
1988 Mrs. James S. Miller
1989 Mrs. William H. Lenox
1990 Mrs. Philip W. Christman
1991 Mrs. Robert Petrocy
1992 Mrs. Victor Smith
1993 Mrs. John W. Neuenswander
1994 Mrs. Craig E. Wise
1995 Ms. Michele Abrams
1996 Ms. Karen Blakely
1997 Mrs. Ron Van Arsdale
1998 Mrs. Scott R. Nein
1999  Mrs. Barbara Strait and 

Mrs. Frances Sack
2000 Mrs. Richard Parmer
2001  Mrs. Paula Noble and 

Ms. Lisa Rice
2002 Mrs. Jerry Tillman
2003 Rick and Saundra Pearce
2004  Tracy Armbruster and Members of 

the Federation
2005  Mrs. Saundra Pearce, Mrs. Fran Sack 

and Mrs. Barbara Strait
2006 Mr. and Mrs. Robert Goughenour
2007  Janie Palmer and Penny Weatherwax
2008  Jennifer Becker and Kathie Wassenich
2009  Federation Executive Board and 

Past Presidents
2010  Ruth Cassidy and Federation 

Executive Board 
2011 Brady and Shannon Fening
2012  Tammi Thompson and 

Daniel Picard, Esq.
2013 Daniel and Frances Sack
2014  Michael and Gail Clarey, Daniel and Frances 

Sack, LaVonne Michaels and Barb Brown
2015  Phillip Harrison and Jamie 

Murphy-Harrison
2016 Theron Jones and Micah Glaser



Current Board of Directors
Atrium Health System
Thomas Grossmann

Larry Hollingshead

Stephen Jones

James Kleingers

Carol J. Turner, FACHE

Jill Wilson

Jeffrey Zollett, MD

Atrium Medical Center
Will Andrew, MD 

Dale Block, MD

Jeffrey Hoffman, MD

John Miller, MD

P. David Mitchell, MD

Jim Pancoast

Barry Robertson, MD

Barbara Steel, MD

Carol J. Turner, FACHE

Michael Uhl

Foundation
Michael J. Schneider
Chair

Michael D. Long
Vice Chair, Distribution Committee Chair

Michael J. Scorti
Secretary

Nancy L. Gross, CPA
Treasurer

James B. Kleingers, PE, PS, LEED AP
Development Committee Chair

Candice DeClark Peace, JD, CPA
Planned Giving Committee Chair

James Papakirk, JD 
Annual Fund Committee Chair

Gene A. Snow
Nominating Committee Chair 

Dr. Bruce and Neila Barnes
Heritage Society Co-Chairs

Joseph E. Beatty
Education Committee Chair

Gregory W. Siewny, MD
Physician Committee Chair

Jonathan D. McCann, 
Investment Committee Chair

Charles W. Anderson

Frank B. Chapman

Pat Dupps

Thomas P. Farrell

Patricia Miller Gage

Christopher M. Hopper

Sarah R. Kaup

Don L. Pelfrey

Kirk W. Reich

Barry A. Robertson, MD

Rhonda L. Seidenschmidt

Barbara W. Strait

Jeffrey S. Zollett, MD

Carol J. Turner, FACHE
President and CEO, Atrium Medical Center

Marsha Caudill
President, Atrium Auxiliary Middletown

Michael D. Stautberg
President, Atrium Medical Center Foundation

This handsome archway is a 
remarkable tribute to the founders of 
Middletown Regional Hospital, with a 
plaque describing that achievement. 
The structure’s two base columns are 
constructed of bricks from the original 
hospital, while the arch is made of 
bricks from the new medical center.
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Board Chairs

Presidents, CEOs and Executive 
Directors
Atrium Medical Center

Early leadership: Hospital board of trustees 
with chief of nursing and chief of staff

Bill Bohman

Walter Mischley 

James Flynn

Douglas McNeill, FACHE

Carol Turner, FACHE

Atrium Health System

United Care Corporation, Middletown Regional 
Health System and Atrium Health System

Wilbur Cohen 

Jack O’Neill

G. Robert Gage

James Akers

David Pearce

Jeffrey Zollett, MD

Atrium Medical Center

Middletown Regional Hospital and Atrium 
Medical Center

Stuart Ives

Wilbur Cohen

Carl Fiora

Don Keffer

Roger Dillman

Raymond Kiefhaber, MD

G. Robert Gage

John Dickerson

Joseph Bidwell  

Jeffrey Zollett, MD

David Floering, MD

Barry Robertson, MD

Foundation

Wilbur Cohen
Offi cially incorporated the board

Richard Slagle
First Chair

Charles Beck

James Elder

John Dupps

Michael Dickerson

Don Pelfrey

Candice DeClark Peace

James Kleingers

James Papakirk

Barbara Strait

Michael Schneider

Recognition starts in the 1970s.

Foundation

Donna McClees

Diane Ruder

Frances Sack

Linda Baxter

Michael Stautberg
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Beyond state-of-the-art facilities and leading-edge technology, 

our hospital’s most valuable asset is our people. Since the early 

days of Middletown Hospital, nurturing the best and brightest 

caregivers has been a priority.

Less than a decade after the hospital opened its doors, the Middletown 

Hospital School of Nursing began on February 4, 1924, accepting three 

students into a three-year diploma program. In 1927, the school’s fi rst seven 

nurses graduated, passed their state board exams and became RNs. When 

the school closed in 1972, the program had graduated 479 nurses, many who 

stayed with the hospital for their entire careers.

Leaders In Health Education



The School of Radiology Technology opened in 1967, ushering in a new wave of 

interest in the medical fi eld and advancing the science of imaging with its two-

year program. The school closed in 1997.

The School of Laboratory Technology opened in 1968 to meet a critical need 

for laboratory technicians with a 12-month classroom and clinical program. The 

last class completed training in 1996. 

This tradition of education continues today, with Greentree Health Science 

Academy opening on Atrium’s campus in 2012 to connect students to promising 

futures in health care. In addition, many scholarships created by generous donors 

support students of all ages in their pursuit of health care careers.

Celebrating 100 Years 19 
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Table Sponsors

Richard and Patti Alderson

Dr. Dale and Ellen Block

Borcherding Buick/GMC

Comprehensive 
Dermatology

John and Pat Dupps

Eubel Brady & Suttman 
Asset Management

Fidelity Health Care

Fifth Third Bank

Joe Morgan Honda 

Miami University Regionals

Middletown Anesthesia 
Consultants, Inc.

Middletown Community 
Foundation

Ohio Eagle Distributing

OneTouchPoint

Premier of TeamHealth

Sanger & Eby

Taco Bell and 
Uno Pizzeria & Grill

The Chamber of 
Commerce

Vocera Communications 

Warren County 
Community Services

Arthur Harvey Foundation

Cintas

Cornerstone Property 
Management

Dayton Physicians 
Network

Equity

First Financial Bank

Flowers by Roger

Frost Brown Todd

Kori & Everhart 
Advanced Dentistry

Marsh & McLennan 
Agency

Messer Construction 

Miami Valley Emergency 
Specialists

NTE Energy

Prestige

Mr. Jerrold Twohig and 
Dr. Judith Burichin

Hope

Sponsors

Legacy

Visionary

Clark Schaefer Hackett

G & J Pepsi

N-Stock Box

Otterbein Senior 
Lifestyle Choices

Shook Construction

Skanska

Tradition

PNC

Heritage
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Special Thanks
Alpha Media 

Arlington Pointe

Barbara Andrews

Phyllis Ashworth

Sam Ashworth

BeauVerre Riordan Stained Glass Studios

Russ Beckner Productions

Betsy Bender

Jim and Joyce Bertsch

Ellen Block

Tina Breitenbach

BZMS Events

Dr. Thomas Carson

Debra Costner 

Deutsch Family Wine and Spirits 

Pat Dupps

Betty Gay Earls

James Elder

James Felder

The Health Care Management Group

HighTech Signs

Joe Hinson

Cynthia Hufnagle

Caroline Huppi

James Free Jewelers 

Java Johnny’s

Josh Cellars 

Dawn Kramer

Laine & Lane Marketing Communications

Chelsey Levingston

Laura Lobar 

Taylor Mahoney

Mahoney Family

Nevin and Dee Markle

Meranda – Nixon Winery 

City of Middletown Transportation

Middletown Area Federation of 
Women’s Clubs

Middletown Historical Society

Dave and Joanne Morgan

Paul and Dee Dee Mosko

Mt. Pleasant Retirement Community

David Mullis

OstermanCron 

Otterbein Senior Lifestyle Choices

Platinum Marketing Group

Project Search

ProLift Industrial Equipment 

Emily Richter 

Randi Rico

Eugene Rose 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Rouster

Kim Scott

Sharonville Convention Center

James Stabler

Andrew Stautberg 

Angie Stautberg

Matt Stautberg 

Sterling Schiessler

Dr. Ralph and Rene Talkers

Lu Ann Thorne

Jane Tougas, JGT Ideas

Valley Vineyards Winery – Brewery 

James and Ann Veith

Linda Voit

Matt and Missy Voss

Dr. and Mrs Subodh Wadhwa

The Community Foundation of 
West Chester Liberty Twp.

Rebecca Wilber

All recognition is as of September 9, 2016.
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Gala Committee
Joseph and Carol Bidwell, Co-Chairs

Neila Barnes

Ellen Block

Barbara Chappell

Patricia Miller Gage

Karen Harrison

Sarah Kaup

Sara Mahoney

Beth Marchant

Dee Dee Mosko

Saundra Pearce

Gina Pennington

Lyndsey Pittman

Jennifer Ridge, MD

Frances Sack

Carole Schul

Barbara Strait

ATRIUM MEDICAL CENTER FOUNDATION IS GRATEFUL TO

FOR DONATING DESIGN AND PRINTING OF TONIGHT’S PROGRAM.



Ambassadors
Lauren Adams

Donna C. Banks

Logan and Nikki Beeman

Tiffany Boone

Charles Brown 

Wanda Campbell

Corbett and Marsha Caudill

John and Pat Dupps

Julie Fischmer

Bernice Francis

Patricia Miller Gage

Beth Gilene 

Tina Gregory

Larry and Lynne Hollingshead

Colleen Hughes

Rose Johnson

Anita Scott Jones

Jan Leary

Don and Jenny Lewis

Betty Love

Percy and Laurie Mitchell

Martha Oches

Wendy Parks 

Shobha Patel

Don and Raylene Pelfrey

Rob and Lyndsey Pittman

Nancy Ray

Mike and Kim Scorti

Heidi Siens

Greg and Jeanne Siewny

Gene and Katherine Snow

Mary Strausbaugh 

Ron Wilger

Foundation Staff
Michael D. Stautberg
President

Dawn G. Hensley
Development Associate

Samuel R. Lobar
Director of Major Gifts

Virginia M. Peters
Donor Management Specialist

Jessica A. Woodard
Development Manager

Atrium Medical Center 
Executive Team
Carol J. Turner, FACHE
President and Chief Executive Offi cer

Michael Uhl
Chief Operating Offi cer

Marquita Turner, RN, BSN, CEN, MBA, 
Chief Nursing Offi cer

Scott Shelton
Vice President of Finance

Marilyn J. Noll, MC (ASCP)
Vice President, Operations, Outpatient and 
Ambulatory Services

Ted Ripperger, SPHR
Administrative Director, Human Resources

Jeffrey Hoffman, MD
Vice President, Medical Affairs 
and Chief Medical Offi cer  

Memories Are Made of This 23 
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Table Hosts and Hostesses
Mr. and Mrs. James Akers

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Alderson

Dr. and Mrs. William Andrew

Dr. and Mrs. Bruce Barnes

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Beatty

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Bidwell

Dr. and Mrs. Dale Block

Mary Boosalis and Tom Olsen, MD

Mrs. Tina Breitenbach

Dr. Dora Bronston

Mrs. Barbara K. Chappell

Mr. and Mrs. Wilbur Cohen

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Dobrozsi

Mr. and Mrs. John Dupps

Dr. and Mrs. David Floering

Ms. Patricia Miller Gage

Dr. and Mrs. Douglas Gaker

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Goforth

Mr. Duane Gordon and 
Mr. Matthew Dixon

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Gross

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Grossmann

Mr. and Mrs. David Harrison

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hendricks

Mr. Stephen Hightower and 
Ms. Bernita McCann Hightower

Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Hoffman

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Hollingshead

Mr. and Mrs. J. Phillip Holloman

Mr. and Mrs. Chris Hopper

Mr. and Mrs. Lyndon Jones

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Kaup

Dr. and Mrs. Raymond Kiefhaber

Mr. and Mrs. James Kleingers

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Laine

Mr. and Mrs. Sam Lobar

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Long

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Mahoney

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Marchant

Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan McCann

Dr. and Mrs. Percy D. Mitchell

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Mulligan, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Larry P. Mulligan, Sr.

All recognition is as of September 9, 2016.
George Crout Collection
MidPointe Library System, Middletown, Ohio
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Mr. Phillip Harrison and 
Mrs. Jamie Murphy-Harrison

Mr. and Mrs. James Noll

Mrs. Martha Oches

Mr. and Mrs. James Pancoast

Mr. and Mrs. James Papakirk

Mr. and Mrs. James Peace

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Pearce

Mrs. and Mrs. Donald Pelfrey

Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Pennington

Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Piccioni

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Pittman

Dr. and Mrs. Stephen R. Pledger

Mr. and Mrs. Craig Rambo

Mr. and Mrs. Kirk W. Reich

Mr. John and Dr. Jennifer Ridge

Mr. Ted and Dr. Kelly Ripperger

Dr. and Mrs. Walter H. Roehll, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Dan Sack

Mr. and Mrs. John Sawyer

Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Schneider

Mr. and Mrs. David Schul

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Scorti

Dr. W. Thomas Scott

Mr. and Mrs. David Seidenschmidt

Dr. and Mrs. Gregory Siewny

Drs. Joseph and Diana Small

Mr. and Mrs. Gene Snow

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Stautberg

Dr. and Mrs. Kevin C. Strait

Mr. and Mrs. William Swisshelm

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Swope

Ms. Carol J. Turner

Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Turner

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Uhl

Dr. and Mrs. Subodh Wadhwa

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Waggoner

Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Ware

Mr. and Mrs. Todd Wilber

Mr. and Mrs. J. Scott Woodard

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony E. Zalants

Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey S. Zollett

All recognition is as of September 9, 2016.
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Patrons
Mr. and Mrs. Randall Abney

Mr. and Mrs. James Akers

Mr. and Mrs. William Akers

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Alderson

Dr. and Mrs. William Andrew

Mrs. Barbara Andrews

Mr. Fletcher Andrews

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Banks

Mr. and Mrs. Saul Banks

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Baxter

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Bidwell

Dr. and Mrs. Dale Block

Ms. Mary Boosalis and 

Tom Olsen, MD

Mr. Scott and Dr. Casey Boyce

Mr. and Mrs. Tim Brown

Ms. Sharon Brown

Dr. Thomas Carson

Mr. Robert Casper 

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Chapman

Mrs. Barbara K. Chappell

Mr. and Mrs. Lou Christy

Mr. and Mrs. Wilbur Cohen

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Dickerson

Mrs. Virginia Dillman

Nicole Driscoll

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Duncan

Mr. and Mrs. John Dupps

Mr. James Elder

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Fletcher

Ms.  Debbie Fredette

Ms. Patricia Miller Gage

Dr. and Mrs. Douglas Gaker

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Goforth

Mr. Duane Gordon and 

Mr. Matthew Dixon

Ms. Tina Gregory and Ms. Megan Janes

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Grossmann

Dr. and Mrs. Charles Hageman

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hendricks

Wayne and Dawn Hensley

Mr. Stephen Hightower and 

Ms. Bernita McCann Hightower

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Hobson

Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Hoffman

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Hollingshead

Mr. and Mrs. J. Phillip Holloman

Mr. and Mrs. Chris Hopper

Ms. Lori Ives

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Jones

Mr. and Mrs. Lyndon Jones

Dr. and Mrs. Ralph Kah

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Kauffman

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Kaup

Ms. Corinne Kerr

Mr. and Mrs. James Keys

Dr. and Mrs. Raymond Kiefhaber

Mr. and Mrs. James Kleingers

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Laine

Dr. and Mrs. Robert Littlejohn

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel R. Lobar

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Maiberger

Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Marchant

Mr. and Mrs. José Martinez
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All recognition is as of September 9, 2016.

Mr. and Mrs. Jon McCann

Mr. and Mrs. Lyle McDaniel

Dr. and Mrs. Percy D. Mitchell

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Moore

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Mulligan, Sr.

Mr. and Mrs. James Noll

Mr. and Mrs. James Pancoast

Mr. and Mrs. James Papakirk

Mr. and Mrs. James Peace

Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Pennington

Mr. and Mrs. Patrick J. Piccioni

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Pittman

Dr. and Mrs. Stephen Pledger

Mr. and Mrs. Kirk W. Reich

Ms. Hannah Ridge

Ms. Olivia Ridge

Mr. Cameron Ridge

Mr. Connor Ridge

Mr. Christian Ridge

Mr. John and Dr. Jennifer Ridge

Mr. Ted and Dr. Kelly Ripperger

Dr. and Mrs. Barry Robertson

Mr. Roberto Rodriguez

Dr. and Mrs. Walter H. Roehll, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Dale Rupp

Mr. and Mrs. Keith Rutledge

Mr. and Mrs. John Sawyer

Mr. Michael J. Schneider

Mr. and Mrs. David Schul

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Scorti

Ms. Kim Scott

Ms. Gwen Scott

Dr. W. Thomas Scott

Dr. and Mrs. Gregory Siewny

Sinclair Community College

Mr. and Mrs. Steve Skidmore

Drs. Joseph and Diana Small

Mr. and Mrs. Gene Snow

Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Stautberg

Dr. Barbara Steel and 

Mr. Jeffrey Moore

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Sullivan

Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Stevens-Gleason

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Swope

Dr. and Mrs. Ralph Talkers

Ms. Julie Thomas

Ms. Sophia Thomas

Ms. Carol J. Turner

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Uhl

Ms. Christina Van Sickle

Dr. and Mrs. Subodh Wadhwa

Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Ware

Mr. and Mrs. Todd Wilber

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Williams

Ms. Ashley Wright

Mr. and Mrs. J. Scott Woodard

Ms. Tina Yauch

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony E. Zalants

Dr. and Mrs. Scott Zollett

Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Zollett





100 YEARS OF HOPE,  
HEALING AND HEROES.

Wilbur and Miriam Cohen and the entire Cohen family of 
companies congratulate Atrium Medical Center for their 
unwavering dedication to the health and well-being of the 
people in our community and beyond.

COHENUSA.COM 
513-422-3696

Magnode is proud to support Atrium Medical Center’s 

centennial celebration and a century of caring.

www.magnode.com

MEMORIES ARE MADE OF THIS!



Atrium Medical Center Foundation helps to ensure 

that residents of southwest Ohio receive the health 

care services they need, close to home.

Mission
To develop charitable gifts and resources dedicated to 

building healthier communities in southwest Ohio.

Vision
To be the most respected, responsive and supportive 

source for health care philanthropy in southwest Ohio.

One Medical Center Drive

Middletown, OH 45005

(513) 420-5144

(800) 338-4057 ext. 5144

Foundation@AtriumMedCenter.org

AtriumMedCenter.org/Foundation

We apologize in advance for any errors and omissions in this program.


